October 2017 / Urria 2017
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Euzkaldunak

FROM THE KITCHEN

The October dinner is scheduled for Saturday,
October 14, 2017. The dinner will be hosted by the
Asumendi and Bilbao families.

The doors will open to the Dining Room at 6:00
PM with dinner being served buffet-style at 6:30
PM. Prior to entering the Dining Room, please pick
up your reservation ticket in the bar. You will need
it to pay for dinner.

Monthly dinner prices:

Senior Members (65 and older) $14.00
Members $15.00
Guests $18.00
Children (10 and under) $ 5.00

October 2017 dinner menu:

Tossed Onati Salad

Shrimp Pil Pil

Baked Chicken with Onions and Wine
Potatoes a la Riojana

Vegetables

Dessert

Bread & Butter

Wine & Coffee

There will be free babysitting service during the
dinner. Please call in your reservation to
1-208-572-0604 or email your reservation to
dinner@basquecenter.com. Please leave the name
the reservation is to be held under, the number of
people in the party, the age designation (Adult,
Child, Senior or Guest) and your contact info.
Please indicate if you will need babysitting, along
with the names and ages of the children.

A special thanks to Jesus Alcelay, Miren Urresti
Laughrin, and the fantastic crew for preparing a
delicious meal!

The deadline for dinner reservations is 8:00 PM on
Wednesday, October 11.

PLEASE NOTE: Reservations called into the bar
will not be accepted, and reservations left after
October 11 will not be accepted.

Eskerrik Asko to Friends of Josune for hosting the
September monthly dinner. Special thanks to:

Steve Achabal
Carmen Achabal

Ava Achabal

Ander Achabal

Andi Basterrechea
Antonio Basterrechea
Toni Bicandi

Geoff Kite-Powell
Jacqueline Bicandi Kite-Powell
Isabella Kite-Powell
Jackson Kite-Powell
Gabby Kite-Powell
Charlotte Kite-Powell
JP Lete

Leandra Aburusa-Lete
Manu Lete

Belen Lete

Herb Krakau

Jonelle Krakau
Delfina Krakau

John Krakau

Yasone Krakau

Alois Krakau

Jaione Krakau

Ibai Krakau

Jeremy Malone

Ana Mendiola
Gaizka Malone

A special thanks the Bryan Day for coordinating
the dinner and Teresa Franzoia and the Basque
Museum for their donation.
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MORTZILLA MAKERS NEEDED!

We need your help to make the mortzillak
for the annual Mortzilla Dinner on Saturday,
November 4, 2017.

Efforts begin Tuesday, October 31, at Fiddlers
Green Farm (see directions below). Same location
as 2016. Drop in anytime between 8:00 AM and
3:00 PM to help prepare the onions and leeks.

Wednesday, November 1, we will be cooking the
onions and leeks from 7:00 AM to 6:00 PM.

Thursday, November 2, at the Basque Center, we

will make the mortzillas in two shifts: 7:00 AM to
12:30 PM, and 1:00 PM until 5:00 PM.

A lunch for both shifts will be served at the break.
Lunch will be served at approximately 12:30 PM.

If you can’t help out on either of those days,
consider Friday, November 3, at the Basque Center
from 9:30 AM — 3:00 PM, when we will be
packaging the mortzillas.

Making mortzillas is probably the most unique of
our volunteer efforts, and it’s also a lot of fun. If
you would like to help out or have any additional
questions, please contact Sean Aucutt at
208-371-3090.

Directions to Fiddlers Green Farm:
14440 Broken Horn Rd, Boise, ID 83714
Starting at W State St, Boise, 1D
® Head northwest on W State St toward N
North St (1.8 mi)

o Turn right onto N Gary Ln (1.1 mi)

e Continue onto W Hill Rd Pkwy (0.4 mi)
Continue straight onto N Seamans Gulch
Rd (4.2 mi)

Continue straight onto Broken Horn Rd
Turn Right on Echanove Dr (0.4 mi)
Entrance to Farm on Left. Park inside the
gates. 14440 Broken Horn Rd, Boise, ID
83714

NOVEMBER BINGO PRIZES

Who is ready to play and win? If you are interested
in donating a bingo prize, please contact Alicia
Knox at aliciacknox(@yahoo.com.

CHILDREN’S HALLOWEEN PARTY

The Kids' Halloween Party was a big hit last year!
And, it's that time of year, again! All members and
their children (under 10) are invited to come and
celebrate Halloween at the Basque Center on
Sunday, October 29th from 3:00-5:00 PM. "Cost
of admission" will be candy or a homemade treat
of your choice to share. There will be a costume
show for the kids (and maybe even the adults),
cookie decorating, and lots of fun! The idea would
be for the kids to "trick or treat" at each family's
table placed around the room. To get into the spirit,
families are encouraged to decorate their table.

It will be important to RSVP for this event, so
organizers can plan ahead. Please email Joe Lasuen
(joe.lasuen(@gmail.com) for information or to
RSVP. Eskerrik Asko!
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BOISEKO GAZTEAK

Boiseko Gazteak practice is underway! All the
latest information can be found at our page on the
Basque Center website:
https://www.basquecenter.com/community/boiseko-gazteak/

Boiseko Parents: If you are not receiving periodic
emails with information about Boiseko, please
email boiseko@basquecenter.com with your email
address and child’s name.

2017-2018 Boiseko Calendar:

e (9/26 - First practice at 7PM; practice each
Tuesday until November 28, no practice on
October 31 (Halloween) & November 22
(Thanksgiving week)

e 12/03 - Winter Show/Christmas Party

e (1/09 - Practice resumes at 7PM (practice each
Tuesday until March 6)

e (03/11 - Spring Show

e (7/24 - San Inazio practice at 7PM

e (7/28 - San Inazio performance (Basque Block)

BERTSOLARI FILM AT THE BASQUE
MUSEUM

The film “Bertsolari” premiered at the San
Sebastian Film Festival and received great reviews
and has been gaining popularity ever since. From
the creator of AMAMA, Asier Altuna and
Txintxua Films began to tell the story of the
improvised verse in Euskara, but along the way,
they encountered silence, art and the precipice of
improvisation. They too ended up improvising.
Link to trailer - https://vimeo.com/9355066

Bertsolari will be screened with English subtitles
on Thursday, October 12 at 6pm at the Basque
Museum, accompanied by a presentation from
Nere Lete.

Basque & Spanish Imports
Wines, Meats & Cheeses, Qils & Gifts
Lunch & Evening Pintxos
11-6 pm Mon. & Sat. 11-8 pm Tue., Thur., Fri.
Paella Lunches & Dinners
Wed. & Fri. 12 pm, Thur. 6 pm
Friday Night Dinner
3-Courses, $25, 4:30-8 pm
Full Catering Menu
Special Events or Private Occasions

Chris Ansotegui

Gina Urquidi

1115 N. Main St. « Meridian, Idaho 83642 « §84-0142

Preserving, promoting & perpetuating Basque
history & culture in Idaho and beyond.

BRsQUE

* MUSEUM =
M‘L"'f' =

« CULTURAL -
CENTER

Open Tuesday - Friday 10am-4pm
Saturday 11am - 3pm
First Thursdays 5:30-8:30pm

611 Grove Street ~ Boise, ldaho 83702

The Museum Gift Store is also the perfect place to
shop for any occasion - gifts from both near &far.

BOISE STATE UNIVERSITY

BASGQUE STUDIES

BasqueStudies. BoiseState edu
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MEMORIALS

Basilio Yzaguirre
John & Juliana Aldape
Flora Aldazabal
Al Erquiaga
Javier Guerricabeitia
Juan & Maribel Hormaechea
Antonio & Teresa Larrocea

Milagros Landaluce
John & Juliana Aldape

John Foruria
Joann Urcaregui

Dick Navarro
Paul & Melba Araquistain

John and Jessie Beitia
Robert Burrell

Jose Luis Arrieta
John & Juliana Aldape
Flora Aldazabal
Sabino Beascoechea
Alice Beristain
Helen Berria
Toni Bicandi
John & Alex Bieter
Jose & Mari Eguren
Al Erquiaga
Javier Guerricabeitia
Mark & Lisa Achurra Guerry
Juan & Maribel Hormaechea
Antonio & Teresa Larrocea
Phil & Margaret Legarreta
Jose & Josefina Mendiola

Ray & Mary Louise Mansisidor

Derek & Gorane Stormoen
Joann Urcaregui

Gloria Mendiola
Mary and Sue Mendiola

CHARTER MEMBERS CONDOLENCES

The Basque Center Board and members extend
their condolences to the families of Gloria Isaguire
Mendiola and Flora Belastegui Moline Allington,
both Euzkaldunak charter members. Gloria, age 89,
of Walla Walla, WA, passed away August 9, 2017.
Flora, age 96, passed away in Boise on September
18, 2017. We appreciate the support our charters
provided in the establishment of the Basque
Center. Twenty-one charter members remain,
residing in Idaho, California, Washington and
Oregon.

WORK

INJURY CASES
WORKERS’ COMPENSATION

Jerry J. Goicoechea
Goicoechea Law Offices
lz;:b?s;e.\:ll')sg:i\lal‘_\"s Crossing) 336-6400

Let me assist you with all
of your banking needs.

Don S. Evans
office: 208-321-1484

cell:208-859-2083

BkLl
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OINKARI MEMORIAL DONATIONS

The Oinkaris made their first “Super Trip” in 1964
to the New York World’s Fair and to Washington,
D.C. This trip was made possible by the efforts and
financial support of family and friends, as well as
contributions of a fund-raising committee. The
committee was led by William S Campbell who
died in 2001. Bill’s wife Rosa Campbell, who died
this summer, was also involved in this goal of
making the New York trip a reality. The Oinkaris
appreciate the support of our alumni who made
donations in memory of Bill and Rosa.

The following donors were dancers with the
Oinkaris on the trip in 1964: Mary Louise and Ray
Mansisidor; Toni Murelaga and Achabal family,
Linda and Phil Aldape; Juliana Jausoro and John
R Aldape; Toni Arana Bicandi; Regina Aldape and
Stanley Welsh,; Alice Urlezaga and Mike Kinnear,
and Albert Erquiaga.

Donations made to Oinkari Basque Dancers help
fund our costumes, equipment and travel expenses.
Eskerrik Asko!!

UNIQUE BASQUE
DESIGNS AND

CREATIONS

/IW

208.392.2356 « Ahizpak.com

JEWELRY
COLLECTIBLES

Maite & lzar

2017 OMENALDIA MEMORIAL MASS

***DATE CHANGE (New date: Sun 10/29%**
The first Omenaldia was held in 1996 and since
then, the Basque community of Boise has gathered
together to remember the loved-ones they’ve lost
during the past year. This year’s Omenaldia will be
celebrated on Sunday, October 29 at 1:30 p.m. at
Sacred Heart Church in Boise. Father Antton
Egiguren will be the celebrant for the Mass. A
potluck will follow in the church hall; please bring
a dish, hot or cold, if you’d like to participate.

The Omenaldia has become a wonderful way to
celebrate the lives of those we’ve lost from our
community and for those who’ve passed away far
from their relatives here. If you would like
someone to be remembered during the service who
has died since last October, please contact the
Basque Museum at 208-343-2671. Omenaldia is
sponsored by the Basque Museum & Cultural
Center, the Biotzetik Basque Choir, and the Artzai
Ona Basque Catholic Community.

LEKU ONZ

(Good Place)
Fine Basque Dining

Private Banquet Facilities
(large or small groups / indoor or outdoor)

Catering options for large parties
at the Basque Center
www.lekuonaid.com 208-345-6665
Corner of 6t & Grove
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UPCOMING MUS TOURNAMENTS

e Oinkari Alumni (must be current or past
dancer): 11/18/2017

o Basque Center 8 King Mus Tournament starts
1/7/18 at 5:00 PM.

e Basque Center NABO 4 King Mus
Tournament: 1/13/18. Registration 9:00 AM,
play begins at 10:00 am.

e Homedale NABO Tournament: 02/18/18

e Basque Museum NABO Tournament:
02/24/18

e Mountain Home: 3/4/18

e Santa Rosa (Paradise Valley, NV): 4/14/18

BRETT COMSFOLE 005

FES= 1 TIAIE S DS
LSRR T B ST LR TR o 4

BENGOECHEA LAW OFFICE,
PLIC

1 @ 1
shane@soblawvers.com

www.soblawvers.com

¥ SHANE O. BENGOECHEA

B Atrorney at Law

671 E. Ri\'(‘:‘pll'k Lane, suite 120
Boise, Idaho 83706

208-424-8332

NEW EUZKALDUNAK MEMBERS

Joanna Band
Jeremy Blades
Laura Brown
Megan Echevarria
Mark Gabica

Ryan Geraghty
Jacqueline Hickman
Mary Kate Johnson
Amanda Lundgren
Jana Mansfield
Susan Garro Meuleman
Tony Robinson
Shawn Arana Wood

Geneva Ayarra

208.407 5957
riverbendpreschool

il.eom

L ) ! www. riverbendpraschosl com
i ) Mendery = Thursdry

Liverbend Rsgvvse

PRESCHOOL pETTIETEEl L

A mu[’ri|inguu| preschcx:-| that promotes
[earning fhrcugh nurture and nature.

We can guarantee your satisfaction
...because we know our business.

ONGI ETORRI
822 W. Jefferson 2 C.Cé z& y u .

(208) 342-7734
10% discourt on all purchases not on sale

Highland Store
336-2300 with Ewzkaldunak Mermbership card
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ZORIONAK

Happy birthday to Annie Gavica!

Happy belated birthday to Abigail Norton!

Happy birthday to Markel Grodi!

Happy birthday to Damiana Shank!

Happy birthday to Jer O’Mahony!

Happy belated birthday to Teresa Franzoia!
Happy belated birthday to Nekane Powell!

Happy anniversary to Bryan and Ana Lete Powell!

Zorionak to Gideon Bender! He recently graduated
from Pacific University College of Optometry and
is beginning his practice at Eagle One Vision.

Zorionak to Sister Michaela (Amaya) Serpa, who is
professing her Final Vows as a Franciscan Sister of
the Eucharist on October 8th. She is the daughter
of John and Cristina (Ascuena)Serpa. Sister
Michaela is a pharmacist at St. Raphael's Hospital
in New Haven, Connecticut. She has completed
ten years of Formation with the Franciscan Sisters.

RECAP OF DATES & DEADLINES FROM
NEWSLETTER

10/11: monthly dinner reservation deadline
10/12: Bertsolari film at Basque Museum
10/14: October Monthly Dinner

10/23: November newsletter deadline
10/29: Omenaldia Mass

10/29: Children’s Halloween Party

10/31, 11/1, 11/2, 11/3: Mortzilla making

O O O 0O 0O O O

(you can also find an online version of this events list by visiting the
FEuzkaldunak online calendar at www.bit.ly/euznewsboise)

fo all children
kindergarten readiness  small class sizes
Basque language immersion
music yoga dance field trips
1955 Broadway Avenue 208.343.4234

tkastola@basquenniseum.com
botsekoikastola.org

John E. Gamboa, M.D.

* Board Certified in
Radiation Oncology
¢ (Clinical Assistant Professor,

74

University of Washington

Cancer Center of Idaho 9857 W.Emerald Stere

Boise, Idaho 83704
208.672.1000

www.cancercenterofidaho.com fax; 208.672.1010

" Brollier Health Insurance & Benefits

Genie R. Brollier, Owner/Agent
genie@pbrollierhealth.com

208 608-0554

*Medicare

*Individual Health Insurance

*Dental

*Long Term Care

*Life
1111 S. Orchard St. #170 Boise ID 83705 ;

Barbara (Stuart) Steiger

General Manager

1070 Grove Street

Boise, Idaho 83702
208-344-6556

Fax: 208-344-7240
barbara@safariinndowntown.com

For Reservations call

www.safariinndowntown.com 1-800-541-6556
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YOUR CURRENT EUZKALDUNAK BOARD

Tyler Smith, President Ryan Boyd, Director

Joe Lasuen, Vice President Bryan Day, Director

Alicia Knox, Director Alicia Lachiondo, Director
Martin Bilbao, Director Sarah Urizar-Smith, Director
Johnny Boyd, Director Ricardo Yanci, Director

BASQUE CENTER STAFF

Patty Gabica, Secretary and Treasurer Julian Lete, Operations Manager
Albert Totorica, Rental Manager Sean Aucutt, Bartender
Jesus Alcelay, Chef

BASQUE CENTER RENTAL

To inquire about renting the Basque Center for a function or meeting, please call Albert Totorica, Basque
Center Rental Manager, at 331-5097, or email rentals@basquecenter.com.

NEWSLETTER INFORMATION

If you have information that you would like to include in the October 2017 Newsletter, please submit your
written information by October 23 to: Euzkaldunak Newsletter, 601 Grove St, Boise, ID 83702, or e-mail
it to newsletter@basquecenter.com. If you email it, the chance of a typographical error is less. For name
and address changes, e-mail Patty Gabica at secretary(@basquecenter.com.

2017 EUZKALDUNAK EVENTS

10/14: October Member’s Dinner 12/3: Children’s Christmas Party
10/29: Children’s Halloween Party 12/16: Sheepherders Dinner and Dance
11/04: Mortzilla Dinner & Bazaar
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